Don Valley East – Ward Forum

Ward 17- Trustee Minutes

Meeting held on Monday, November 16, 2015 at 

Don Mills Collegiate Institute, 15 Donway East, Toronto, ON

1. Welcome and Introductions – Ken Lister – Ward 17 Trustee

The meeting commenced at 7:10 pm. Trustee Ken Lister welcomed all of the participants. After the round of introductions, the meeting commenced.

2. Successful School Councils – Trixie Doyle – Ward 17 PIAC Representative 

Trixie explained the role of school councils within the TDSB which is based on Ontario Regulation 612/00. The role of the school council is to improve pupil achievement and to enhance the accountability of the education system to parents. The school councils within Ward 17 are very diverse due to the size of the schools and ages of the parents that actively participate in them. Yet there are a number of topics that are common to all school councils and they include fundraising and the school community building. Shared concerns among the school councils can be resolved with help from others and the ability to access available resources.

In the last year the Ward 17 school councils held regular meetings, elections, filed for grants, translating forms and flyers, outreached to parents whose children would be attending their school and various types of fundraisers. Some of these activities were very hard to accomplish and occasionally school councils needed to change its activities.

Trixie’s goal for the upcoming year is to create a network of school councils that can share and resolve common concerns as well as that all parents get the opportunity to access resources.

Update was received from the following school councils:

· Brian Public School 

A sense of community is very important to parents and generally they will participate only in what interests them to participate in. The school council has concerns about how much money parents are asked to contribute. On the average, parents are asked to contribute about $100 a year. The school council is not sure if it would be better to ask for funds at the beginning of the school year or to continue various fundraising activities. The upfront payment raised so far is $6,000. The Brian School Council is working in collaboration with the Muirhead Public School to organize events with outside speakers. This gives parents more opportunities to attend events that would interest them. The school council is currently distributing a “welcome package” that includes the dates of the council’s meeting, list of contacts for the council, PIAC and the local trustee.

· Greenland Public School

This school has a significant number of low income and working class families that have limited financial resources. To avoid “donor fatigue”, the school council is trying to limit the number of requests for donations and offers some parents the opportunity to provide “sweat equity” in lieu of cash payments. Since the school needs to ask for cash payment for some of its activities, there is a constant need to balance this with the parents’ ability to contribute. The most successful activities to date were pizza lunches. 

Ken Lister thanked the participants for their input and thanked Trixie for her presentation.

3. Trustee Update – Ken Lister 

Ken Lister updated the participants on the progress of posting trustees expenses on the TDSB website. It is a slow process as it takes some time to redact the personal information. Today Ken submitted expenses related to mileage and phone calls and he does not have much more to submit.

· Wi-Fi

Out of 33 schools within Ward 17, 29 have been equipment with Wi-Fi already. The last 4 will get their Wi-Fi by the end of January 2016. Schools awaiting the installation of Wi-Fi are Seneca Hill, Crestview, Lescon and Shaughnessy.

· School Repairs

The backlog of repairs reached over $3.6 Billion creating a very difficult situation for the TDSB. Furthermore, that backlog is increasing constantly and it will reach over $4 Billion by the spring. The TSBD is trying to mitigate the problem through partnerships such as solar panel installations. 11 schools within Ward 17 received full or partial repairs to their roofs.

There are no possibilities for the TDSB to satisfactorily resolve the backlog issue. The School Councils are not permitted to raise monies for school repairs. The same applies for the individual schools. The TDSB has no control over taxes. The TDSB is allowed to put forward only 8 schools each year for funding for capital expansion to the Ministry of Education. This year only 3 were approved for funding. All funding for the TDSB comes from the Ministry of Education which also sets the priorities. 

Ken Lister is working with a group called Fix Our Schools and already has had an interview with Zoomer Radio. He will also try to involve the local MPPs. Michael Coteau is very supportive to some changes that would help with the current funding issue of the TDSB. 

Ken will co-ordinate meetings with MPPs to solicit their support in dealing with the TDSB’s funding deficit. He will need support from parents in this endeavor. The current “state of good repairs” is a problem Province wide and the Provincial government needs to address it sooner rather than later.

Some of the options still available to the TDSB to increase the revenue side and allocate the funding towards the necessary repairs includes increasing fees for grade transcripts, finding more international students (this in itself will cause additional accommodation problems although the TDSB is currently the leader in this area) and school consolidation and closures. The first two options will generate very little revenue and will not make any inroads in the backlog level. The last option would save about $700,000 annually per closed school. Even if the TDSB would sell 100 schools at market value the backlog would still remain at about $1 Billion.

The TDSB rents some properties but due to repairs that it needs to pay for the rental income is not too lucrative. The TDSB sold 3 buildings within the Ward 17 area and has 1 more that is being considered to sell.

· Director of Education – Current status

Late this afternoon the trustees were advised that the Director of Education, Ms. Donna Quan, accepted a job at York University to lead a research study for Queen’s Park on how school boards can get better demographic snapshots of their students. Ms Quan will be leaving and the Board needs to seek an interim replacement for the position of the Director of Education. 

·       Labour issues 

The settlement has been reached with CUPE (custodians and student administrators) and the Elementary Teachers Federation of Ontario. Since the TDSB comes with no money to the table, it can only observe. The Province decides how much funding is given to each board.

4. Introduction to Don Mills CI – Principal - Diana Panagiotopoulos

Don Mills CI has about 1050 students with 20 developmentally challenged, 6 handicapped and 200 enrolled in the Cyber Arts program. The school hosts a breakfast program for about 200 children. This program is funded by a grant and $50 payment from parents. The breakfast program is currently in its 15th year of existence and cannot be run without help from student volunteers and one staff member paid from the grant. The school also organized the Terry Fox run as well as very successful dance event for developmentally challenged students.

The Don Mills CI already runs a very successful green industries program that has sponsors. The school’s library was being refurbished with new books and seating arrangement. Don Mills CI outreached to 33rd division of the Toronto Police Services. The result of this outreach was a dodge ball game with police officers. Although the game was lost, a rematch already has been scheduled.

5. Superintendent Update – Superintendent -Tracy Hayhurst

Tracy Hayhurst reminded the participants that the week of November 17th to the 23rd is designated as Bullying Awareness and Prevention Week to help promote safe schools and a positive learning environment. There will be a lot of activities to promote creating learning environments that are caring, safe, peaceful, nurturing, positive, and respectful where all students are able to reach their full potential.

The Board also seeks innovating ways to engage its students. There are a number of programs that emphasize the use of technology, math skills and science that are currently offered to students. The schools are promoting math skills. 

Most schools in the area are participating in the Eco Schools Program. Victoria Park CI hosted the Robotics Fair which was amazing. Ken Lister got to operate a large robot stacking bins. 

6. PIAC Update – Trixie Doyle

On November 14, 2015 the TDSB ran a conference entitled “Unlocking Your Child’s Full Potential”. A large number of parents participated in this event that featured a number of workshops on how to navigate the educational system.

At the last PIAC meeting, the staff provided an update on the current status of the parents’ portal. The PIAC has some concerns regarding what kind of information will be disclosed. There are already a lot of changes available on the TDSB website but they are not easily accessible.

The current TDSB email access is hard to use but gives the school councils access to some additional resources.

The TDSB organized an on line chat regarding the Early French Immersion that will take place on November 18, 2015 from 8 pm to 9 pm. Parents can participate by going to tdsb.on.ca/tdsbtalks.

People for Education organized “Making Connections” conference on November 7, 2015 that featured the Hon. Liz Sandals as one of the speakers. The Minister was asked questions regarding the publication of the report that was commissioned by her ministry regarding the future of the TDSB. The Minister indicated that the report will not be released until the labour negotiations are completed but indicated that there will be upcoming changes. 

7. Questions/Discussion

Ken Lister indicated that there are a number of changes that are coming to the northern part of Ward 17.

Ken has been following these changes and will attend the Priorities Committee meeting that will be held this Wednesday, Nov 18, 2015.

8. Next Ward Forum – January 18 

The next meeting will be held on Jan 18, 2016 at Donview Middle Health and Wellness Academy from 7 pm to 9 pm.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:05 pm.

Connecting with Ken

Email ken.lister@tdsb.on.ca
Twitter: @kenlister1


Facebook: www.facebook.com/kenlistertoronto
Website: www.kenlister.ca 

Administrative Liaison – Ciara Behan –  ciara.behan@tdsb.on.ca 

